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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2013-754
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President Gulliford
Date of Introduction: November 12, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F
Date of Analysis: November 14, 2013
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 116 – Employees and Employee Benefits – to add an exception to the City residency requirement for employees of the General Counsel’s office.
Background Information: The City adopted a residency requirement in 2006 with certain exceptions, which were subsequently removed in 2011.  This bill requests exemption of employees of the Office of General Counsel from the City residency requirement due to the difficulty of attracting high quality applicants in competition with the higher compensation offered by private law firms in the improving economy.  In the last 18 months the office has experienced the retirement or departure of 10 attorneys with over 130 years of combined experience and institutional and subject matter knowledge to take private legal opportunities or judicial appointments. Many of the top candidates with the best qualifications and experience reside in St. Johns or Clay County and are unwilling to relocate their families into Jacksonville.

Policy Impact Area: Office of General Counsel operations
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Clements

[image: image2.wmf]_975916892.unknown

